

AQUATICS IS HIRING!

Applications are now open for our seasonal aquatics positions! This is a great opportunity for those who are looking for a summer job and enjoy working outside while making a difference. We offer flexible hours, competitive pay, and an opportunity to make friends with the BEST people around!

Apply today at hursttx.gov/aquatics!



AQUATICS OPENING WEEKEND

The aquatics season officially kicks off Memorial Day Weekend! Opening day is May 25. Be sure to check out our website at **hursttx.gov/aquaticsinfo** for the latest information about Chisholm Aquatics Center, Central Aquatics Center, swim lessons, programs, and events.

We're looking forward to a great summer!

NEW PLAYGROUND IS COMING TO RICKEL PARK

We're thrilled to announce that a brand-new playground is coming soon to Rickel Park! The Hurst City Council approved the project on February 13, and staff is working with Kraftsman Commercial Playgrounds & Waterparks to finalize the design. The current playground is around 20 years old. Staff is unable to get replacement parts when things break. The Parks Division follows a replacement timeline for our playground equipment, and the Rickel Park playground is up on the schedule for replacement.

Our state-of-the-art playground is designed for children of all ages to have fun and let their imaginations soar! Get ready to swing, slide, and play to your heart's content at Rickel Park. The playground is anticipated to be open for play this summer.



UPCOMING CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS

April 9 & 23 May 14 & 28 hursttx.gov/agendas Hurst City Hall 1505 Precinct Line Rd. Hurst, TX 76054 817-788-7000













MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY CLOSURE

Non-emergency city facilities are closed on Monday, May 27, in observance of the Memorial Day holiday. Trash and recycling are unaffected by this holiday closure. Emergency services will operate as normal.

More details are available at hurstx.gov/calendar.

HURST HAPPENINGS E-NEWSLETTER

Want to make sure you are getting all of the news and information from the City of Hurst? Our email notification system is one of the best ways we can get information directly to you, keeping you in the know. We send out our Hurst Happenings E-Newsletter twice a month. Sign up at hurstx.gov/getconnected! When you register, you will be introduced to a list of topics. Select one or select them all and start receiving emails/texts from the City of Hurst!

ANNUAL REPORT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023 (PUBLISHED FEBRUARY 2024)

Our annual report is now available online! Learn about all that was accomplished during Fiscal Year 2023 and how city staff and council followed our strategic priorities. View it online at hursttx.gov/annualreport.

FINANCE DEPARTMENT WINS AWARD

The City of Hurst Finance Department received the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting for the City's Annual Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR) for Fiscal Year 2022. The ACFR provides information to the Community, Council, and staff about how the City manages its resources, including its financial position and results of operations. The Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) established this program in 1945, and it has become the highest form of recognition in governmental accounting and financial reporting.

This marks the 49th consecutive year that the City of Hurst has received this award. Only 15 Texas cities have received the award for at least forty-five years.

SUMMER READING CLUB

This summer, have a grand adventure at Hurst Public Library by joining the Summer Reading Club. Registration begins at the HEB Reads Summer Reading Kickoff Party, which will be held on Saturday, May 11, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Pennington Field in Bedford. You can rack up your reading minutes after you've registered through July 31. Special weekly programs and prize distribution start the first week of June. Come to the Library to register or register online at hurstx.gov/library.





